

Meeting Minutes

10/6/03

Present - Officers: Charlie Roods, Jim Showman, Pam Baum, Laurie Mahosky, and Kim Marvin, Rick Scheidt

Parents: Fran Bianchi, Kathy Connelly, Barri Gurnett, Jim Klem, and Amy Basile

Coach: Scott Freischlag

Topics of discussion:

- **Treasure:** Pam met with Mike Jeffers (Accountant) taxes are done for 2002-2003 year. It was mentioned that we should have Mike do them yearly. Our Federal ID number is temporary we will receive the paperwork for the permanent one. We have about \$4000.00 towards start up costs for this up coming season. Pam requested to buy new cash boxes.
- **Software:** Charlie purchased the new tournament software. He is impressed with the software's ability and believes that we should be able to run both the Fall and the Spring Tournament without any problems. He will be at the school early on November 2, 2003 to set up.
- **Ways and Means:** Kim is going to ask parents to donate food for the tournament so that the club will cut cost in buying food. We have all the paper products for the year and she believes we will not have to purchase more. Kim will be ordering the drinks from Coke. Dunkin Doughnuts will provide us with Bagels and Doughnuts. She will check out area Fruit Farms for Fruit donations.
- **Fall Takedown Tournament:** Jim went over tournament sheet everything seems to be set. Charlie and Scott will be securing Referees for the day. Scott will let us know when we can set up the night before all Wayne wrestlers will be able to weigh in the night before after set up is complete. We have the new gym and only half of the old gym for the tournament. Kim will be calling parents to volunteer in the cafeteria at the tournament. Concerns were brought up about having trained Medical Staff and or Ambulance available the day of the tournament, Jim will look into seeing what we can do, we may not be able to have any one there but can notify the Ambulance that we are having a tournament that day. We will be doing a 50/50 raffle.
- **Poster:** The picture was taken and we received the proof from the photographer, as a group we decided on what one to use for the poster. We only have 2 spaces left on the poster we will be securing them so that we can move ahead with the Billboard.
- **Can and Bottle:** Kathy Connelly will be determining routes for the can and bottle drive. Boys will need to go door to door and ask for bottles we will target housing tracks. The boys and parents will need to meet at the High School at 8am on 11/15/03. Rick will be placing ads in the local papers. Kathy will look into holding a Friday night drop off.
- **Cameras:** Charlie will look to see if there are cameras in the school that we can use. Parents will need to sign up to help tape tournament matches through out the season.
- **Clothing:** Laurie will be ordering more shots, short sleeved t-shirts, and long

sleeved ones to sell. We will also order more knit hats for the season. We won't order anything else do to not having a lot of home matches. We will not be having any additional vendors at the Fall tournament.

- **Clinic:** Our clinic has been canceled but Coach has asked that we encourage the boys to go to the clinic in Victor on 11/8/03.
- **Youth Wrestling:** Scott has asked Mike Gendron to help coordinate the youth program this year as last year ran smoothly.
- **Alumni:** Alumni night is scheduled for 12/18/03, Scott would like a committee formed to organize this evening.

Next meeting is scheduled for October 27,2003 at 7pm at the Middle School in room 10A.

Laurie Mahosky, Secretary